

Friday 17th October

Dear Parents/Carers

St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD t. 0161 912 2906 | f. 0161 749 7461 e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Head Teacher: Mr M. Mountcastle

Number

Thank you to all the parents who attended the Key Stage 2 maths workshop for parents last night and thanks also to Mrs Atherton and Mr Smith for checking my work, I hope you found the information useful. There will be an evening for Early Years and Key Stage 1 next term.

Next week we are having a Number and Mental Maths week and on Friday the children can dress in their own clothes but with a number or maths theme. This can simply be a top with numbers on it or something more creative including patterns. I look forward to seeing your creativity.

Silver Trail

Also next Friday we will be holding our Silver Trail. This is where the classes compete against each other to make the longest 'coin line' in the hall. Please support us by sending your loose change into your child's class teacher. Thank you.

Disco

Next week on Friday to celebrate the end of term and Halloween we will be having discos for the children. As this is very popular we have split the evening into two. From 4pm until 5.15pm it will be for Nursery, Reception, Years 1 and 2 and from 5.30pm until 7pm it will be for Years 3 – 6. The format remains the same as previous years; children are dropped off at the visitor's car park hall door and are collected from the staff car park hall doors at the end of the disco. The cost per child is £3 or £5 per family (siblings) and the children will be provided with refreshments and drinks. Your child will not need any other money on the night as all other entertainment is included. The disco will be fully supervised by staff and the parents who volunteered at the PTA/Friends meeting.

Thank you as always for your continued support in all we do.

Yours sincerely

M Mountcastle





